
Your Imperial Majesties and Members of Adria, 
 
It has been my pleasure and honor to serve as the keeper of this office during the current reign.  It is 
also my honor to have been asked to continue with the incoming reign.   
 
Along with myself, Lady Moira Pritani, mka Janice Johnston, and Master Sean, mka John Bragna, will be 
completing the Imperial Rolls team.  This does not, however, exclude the chapter Rolls Ministers.  It is 
our hope that as we move forward, the ENTIRE team will begin to run as a well oiled machine.  The goal 
of our team is for the records of our members’ achievements, advancements and participations to be 
maintained on a regular and timely basis.   
 
It is still a struggle for some of the chapters to submit their records in a timely manner.  In the past few 
months, two chapters have submitted almost a years worth of records, and several others have done 
multiple months of submission at one time, with no regular reporting.  On the other hand, my thanks go 
to those Rolls Ministers who DO submit and report on a regular basis.   I anticipate, once again, to have 
all submitted records up to date by the end of this month, if not sooner.  I will be working with the 
outgoing Imperial Crowns to bring all Crown ministry points current. 
 
It is exciting to see the members continue following the path of the various disciplines.  In these past 
months, audits have been completed for Third Level Knighthood for the following members: 
Sir Titus Draconis, mka James Sullivan, of Terre Neuve -- Knight Champion 
Sir Mourngrym - Arawn de Mordington, mka Jeff Blank, of Umbria -- Knight Premier 
Dame Katelyn, mka Patty Vanik, of Stirling – Knight Doctor 
Sir Fyodor Tyrsson, mka John Stalker, of Terre Neuve – Knight Champion.  Sir Fyodor is a member who 
experienced lost points over the years.  A civil court awarded this accolade and is pending ratification at 
this IEM by the Estates. 
 
Gregor Pent Graf vonSchongau, mka Greg Smith, of Albion Rayonne submitted a request for Knight 
Premier.  This accolade was earned many years ago and evidenced by more than enough participations.  
He wanted to have it officially in the records. 
 
There are a couple more that were recently received and in the audit process.  We look forward to 
including those names in the next report. 
 
There are several reinstatement/conversion requests.  Hopefully, these will also reach resolution soon. 
 
While there are some who belong on the naughty list, this Imperial Estates Meeting is about a new 
beginning, fresh start, and fresh ideas.  Following that, I want to start with a clean slate for all.  But 
Crowns and Chapter Rolls Ministers, Remember, there are three of us in the office now.  Regular 
reporting is going to be a priority in this office. 
 
In Service, 
Dame Katelyn 
Imperial Minister of Rolls and Lists 
 


